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MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT 

The Teeball season is now complete for 2022/2023. Thank 
you to our coaches, managers, umpires, parents, and 
players who have made this season lots of fun. 

To the committee who keep the club going, a big thank you 
to you all. 

This season there were no Covid restrictions so our season 
was not interrupted.  

We played 2 rounds before Christmas including double 
headers for our under 9s and 11s. 

 

On our last game before Christmas, 
the players received a visit from 
Santa.  This is always a success 
with the younger children. 

 

TBAWA Warren Lake Carnival 

Woodlands had two teams 
represented at the TBAWA Warren 

Lake Carnival on Sunday 4 December 2022 at Yokine 
Reserve.  The under 11 team, Gobsmacked Goblins 
coached by Tim Boekhoorn and the under 12 team 
Boatshed Belters coached by Luke “the Hux” Huxtable.  Well 
done to both teams. 

 

Wembley Tee-Ball Assoc Under 12 State Team 

Nine of our Woodlands players represented the Wembley 
Teeball Assoc in the TBAWA State Championships held 
over the long weekend at Yokine Reserve.   

 

The Wembley team trained since January and participated in 
2 Pre-State Carnivals.  As there were no Covid Restrictions, 
there were many spectators including grandparents, past 
players and their families and lots of friends.   

 

The team had 5 great games, there were 51 catches, 31 
outs on base, 2 double plays and the players crossed home 
plate 61 times.  This is quite an achievement considering the 

team play against the top metro 
and country teams in the Under 
12 A grade.  The team brought 
home the Bronze medal. 

 

Under 11 A Grade Semi and 
Grand Finals 

Woodlands had 3 teams 
playing in the semi-finals, 

Boatshed Belters, Murfett Legal Lions and the Gobsmacked 
Goblins.  

 

The Boatshed Belters defeated the Gobsmacked Goblins by 
5 runs but it took 8 innings to have a winner.   

 

 

The Murfett Legal Lions were defeated by the Balcatta 
Blue Jays by 1 run. All games were thrilling, exciting and 
how finals should be. 

 

The Boatshed Belters 
progressed to the Grand Final 
which was played on Saturday 
18 March at Woodlands 
Reserve.  In the Under 11 A 
Grade Grand Final, the 
Boatshed Belters defeated the 
Balcatta Blue Jays by 4 runs.  

Well done to Luke and all the players.  

 

A special mention to the Wembley sanctioned Woodlands 
umpires who umpired in the semi finals and grand finals. 
Thank you to Tim, Sean, Jack, Kian and Tyson. 

 

Divisional Winners 

We had a few divisional winners this season.  
Congratulations to the following teams who won their 
division: 

Under 7 A - Gryphons 
Under 9 A – Fielders Choice Falcons 
Under 9 B - Elite Super Strikers  
Under 11 A – Boatshed Belters 
 

This season the committee purchased and installed new 
shelving for the storage of uniforms and equipment.  I 
would like to thank Asha Julian, Tim Boekhoorn, Ash 
Brewis, Scotty Collins, John Riolino, Sean Armstrong, 
Seton Lynch, Nick Herbert and Sara Brewis for their hard 
work. 

 

To all the players who are moving on to other sports next 
season, good luck and to all the players who will be 
returning, we look forward to seeing you in October. 

 

Look out for information on our Facebook and Instagram. 

Registrations open in August 2023. 

 

Woodlands Committee Members for 2023/2024 
President Sue Lothian  
Vice President Asha Julian  
Treasurer John Riolino  
Secretary Sean Armstrong  
Registrar Scotty Collins 
Chief Coach Phil Hoskins 
Chief Umpire Tim Boekhoorn 
Uniforms Co-ordinator Catherine Holden 
Equipment Officer Ash Brewis  
Social Media Officer  Vacant 
Committee Members Donna Carrington 
 Aideen Gillies 

  


